
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Public Works Committee Meeting – 03/03/20 – 4:00 p.m. 

Present:  Chairperson Alderman Jeff Morris, Alderwoman Johnetta, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman 

Danny Wallace, Alderman CH Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson, Director David Gray, Director Lessie Fisher, Tina 

Dunn, Rebecca Ray, David Gwinn, Nic Shaw, Calvin Johnson, James Dowell, Robert Simonton (citizen) 

Public Works / Utilities Report – Director David Gray 

Update on MEAC (Municipal Energy Acquisition Corporation) gas contract 

- Submitted first invoice and explained costs, discounts, and fees 

- 30-year contract, guaranteed cost for 5 years 

- Submitted letter from CenterPoint Energy.  Selling to Energy Capital Partners.  No changes expected other 

than payment address 

Update on residential and commercial sanitation pickup 

- Discussed Republic contract 

- Republic conducted audit to determine # of rollouts vs. what is billed 

- 3,120 being billed.  We counted 3,939.  102 carts were not being paid for.  Result is 3,837 which is addi-

tional 717. 

- Email from Jerry Burke.  Will conduct another audit, apologized for confusion.  Hopefully audit will be 

done in next couple weeks.  

- Director Gray does not feel that they will try and retro the underpayment 

- Director Gray will bring new audit to this committee when it is complete 

Camera Security for Wastewater Treatment Plant and Shop 

- Submitted info on Blink cameras.   

- Purchased 5 cameras and placed at water plant.   

- WiFi based, motion detector capable 

- If these seem to meet our needs, will install at wastewater treatment plant and shop 

Tuxedo Drive drainage 

- Viewed map of Tuxedo Dr. and property owners 

- Explained culvert sizes and costs 

- City would need to purchase 2 culverts, the property owners would need to purchase the remainder and 

the City would install them. 

- Codes Department will send out a letter informing property owners they are required to purchase the 

culverts 

- Citizen Mr. Simonton inquired about the system and whether it would be sufficient to carry the amount 

of water.  Director Gray stated that it would be sufficient.   

- Alderman Sullivan asked about trees that need to be removed.  Director Gray stated that it would be the 

property owner’s decision.   

- The ditch work is in the right-of-way so we do not need the permission of the property owners 

- Alderwoman Bommer moved that we accept Director Gray’s report regarding Tuxedo Dr. as outlined, 2nd, 

discussion, approved 

- Director Fisher stated that City attorney is already reviewing the letters and they should go out before the 

next meeting in April. 

Review Public Works audit report 

- Public works employees did great job this year 

- Net increase in water fund, sewer fund, and gas fund 

Motion to accept Director Gray’s report, approved 

(Continued on next page) 



Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

#nashvillestrong 
Many have reached out to our office wondering about how we can help those 

who have been affected with the recent tornados in Nashville and Middle  

Tennessee.  Below is a list of resources we have been given.   
 

The Community Foundation of Middle Tennessee has established a Middle Tennessee Emergency Response 
Fund: https://www.cfmt.org/story/middle-tennessee-emergency-response-fund/. 
 
TEMA has posted a page on its website that offers resources for those recovering and will be updated regu-
larly, https://www.tn.gov/tema/get-involved/flooding-and-severe-weather-response.html.  
  
Cookeville has established an email account for those interested in donating equipment, food or supplies: 
helpnow@PutnamCountyTN.gov.  The city is also in the process of establishing the Cookeville/ Putnam 
County Relief Fund – similar to what Gatlinburg did during the tragic fires in 2016.  
  
The Mt. Juliet Police Department is providing updates and ways to respond on its website; https://
mjpdnews.org/tornado/ 
 
The Lebanon Police Department is providing updates through its Facebook page, https://
www.facebook.com/pg/Lebanon-Police-Department 
 
The Tennessee Region of the American Red Cross is directly supporting relief efforts in the State, https://
www.redcross.org/local/tennessee.html. 
 
The Salvation Army is mobilizing disaster relief teams to help those in need in Middle Tennessee.  For more 
information and to donate visit give.helpsalvationarmy.org.  

Code Compliance 

- Blight, contracts signed tomorrow afternoon, 2 properties, Long and Tatlock 

- Thomas Funeral Home and Dixon Property is ready to go, has submitted through State 

Keep TN Beautiful 

- Met with Missy Marshall 

- Clean Up/Fix Up will be renamed Nobody Clutters Covington 

- Looking at more of a year long program 

- Letter from Ruth Wallace, sent a request to Chiefs and Sheriff asking them to step up enforcement 

- Missy Marshall made Director Fisher aware of funding possibly available to assist with program 

Zoning Ordinance Update 

- Special Called meeting will be on March 17th 

- Will have list of changes for board when completed 

- First reading should be the end of March 

Motion to accept Director Fisher’s report, approved. 
 

No further business, meeting is adjourned 
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Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 
101 Tennessee Avenue - Covington, TN  38019 - 901-476-2578 

Thank You First United Pentecostal! 

On Wednesday, First United Pente-

costal Church provided lunch for our 

“A” shift.  They also prayed over our 

members.  The church chose to 

serve Covington Fire Department as 

part of their monthly outreach min-

istry project.  Thank you so much 

for blessing us! 

On March 4th and 5th Covington 

Fire Department participated in the 

Pathways2Possibilities Career Expo 

in Ripley.  Approximately 3000 eight 

grade students were in attendance 

to experience a hands-on approach 

to career exploration! 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775


Fish Fry Benefit  
supporting Covington Police  

Department Investigator & Tennessee 
Bureau of Investigation Task Force 

Agent Mario Hall! 

In December, Covington Police Department Investigator and TBI Task Force Agent Mario Hall 

was diagnosed with a rare form of cancer, Low-Grade Appendiceal Mucinous Neoplasm.  In 

late January, he underwent 14+ hours of extensive surgery at Vanderbilt.  He has since  

encountered some complications but continues to heal and receive treatment.  Mario and  

his wife Amy have three daughters, Aiyana, Taylor, and Brooklyn.  On February 8th, they  

welcomed their first grandchild, Kayson. 
 

Mario is facing mounting medical bills and other expenses.  Your support will help ease his 

burden and allow him to concentrate on healing and ultimately returning to what he loves - 

serving and protecting the people of West Tennessee.   
 

If you are unable to attend the benefit fish fry and would like to donate funds to Mario and 

his family, and account has been set up and the link is available below.   
 

Donate to Mario Hall! 

Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/join-us-for-a-fish-fry-luncheon-benefiting-tbi-task-force-agent-mario-hall-tickets-94153129545
https://www.gofundme.com/f/mario-hall
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331


As you may have heard by now, the novel Coronavirus has 

made its way to Tennessee. Governor Bill Lee confirmed 

Thursday morning, March 5, 2020, that a 44-year old man in 

Williamson County tested positive for COVID-19 (scientific 

name for this coronavirus). According to doctors the patient 

had not traveled internationally, but he had recently traveled, 

roundtrip, between Nashville and Boston, Massachusetts. 

Governor Lee announced that Tennessee was the first of five 

states to test for COVID-19 and testing will continue in our 

state. The Tennessee Department of Health released more 

information today on this first case of the virus in Tennessee. 

You can find that information here. 
 

While this virus poses a serious public health risk, especially  

to those who are already vulnerable with underlying health  

conditions, this is not a time to panic. As the adage goes “An 

ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure.” I simply want to 

share information with our citizens, so you are informed and pre-

pared. All indications from medical and healthcare professionals  

is that the overall risk to the general public is low. This is the time 

to prepare and educate yourself on the symptoms of COVID-19, what to do if you feel sick, and the 

best ways to prevent infection. This is especially true if you or anyone in your household has recently 

traveled outside our community to areas where there are confirmed cases of the Coronavirus. I  

encourage you to visit the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention website here. The Tennessee 

Department of Health has also established a Tennessee Coronavirus Public Information Hotline,  

which is available every day from 10:00am to 10:00pm. The number for the hotline is 1-877-857-2945.  

Those individuals who may not have internet access may call the hotline for information.  
 

Common sense is key, folks! Wash your hands regularly with soap 

and water. If you are feeling sick, stay at home if you are able and 

stay away from others who are especially vulnerable. If you are 

feeling sick and must go out in public, keep your distance from  

others and cover your mouth when coughing or sneezing. If you 

have symptoms and are seeking medical attention call your doctor 

or healthcare provider ahead so that they can take appropriate 

safety measures. Perhaps most importantly, stay updated on the 

situation with information from reputable sources. The Centers for 

Disease Control and Tennessee Department of Health (TN.gov/health) are excellent resources.  

Rumors, conspiracy theories and other misinformation that tend to spread on social media during 

times of uncertainty are dangerous.   
 

We at the City of Covington are keeping track of the situation and  
taking all appropriate steps to ensure our first responders, law  
enforcement and other municipal officials are prepared in the event  
the Coronavirus comes to our community. My first priority is to protect 
the health and safety of our citizens and community, our first respond-
ers, and our healthcare providers. If there is any further information 
about the Coronavirus that pertains to our community, I will share that 
information with you.  

https://www.tn.gov/health/news/2020/3/5/tdh-releases-further-information-regarding-covid-19-case.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html


On Wednesday and Thursday over 3000 eight graders from 11 counties participated in 

Pathways2Possibilities (P2P) Career Expo in Ripley.  Organizations from a variety of 

career paths were available to give the students a hands-on, interactive experience so 

that they could explore future career options.   

 

This inaugural event was a great success with the help of Tipton County Government, 

HTL Advantage, local Mayors, area businesses, and countless volunteers.  We are 

looking forward to planning this event for next year!   



Check out all the great events going 

on at the Tipton County Museum!  

Visit the museum Facebook page by 

clicking HERE! 

https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=tipton%20county%20museum


CLICK HERE TO REGISTER! 

https://files.constantcontact.com/8c9941aa001/ea799424-26a6-4866-9040-2aef14fcde66.pdf
https://www.golucygo.org/go-lucy-go-annual-5k/10k?utm_source=Comined+Lists&utm_campaign=185be2acdb-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_03_03_04_45&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_2c2f12896b-185be2acdb-587070425
https://www.golucygo.org/go-lucy-go-annual-5k/10k?utm_source=Comined+Lists&utm_campaign=185be2acdb-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_03_03_04_45&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_2c2f12896b-185be2acdb-587070425


http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html


https://www.facebook.com/covingtonparksnrec


Congratulations to both Little Caesars Pizza and Comfort Keepers of the Mid-South on your ribbon cuttings 

and membership into Covington-Tipton Chamber of Commerce.  Little Caesars Pizza of Covington is under 

new management and Comfort Keepers just opened their new office here in Covington.  We thank you both 

for your investment along Highway 51 and wish you much success!  We are so happy you are a part of  

Covington’s expanding business community! 

On Thursday March 5th, the Crestview Middle School staff traveled to  
Covington Boys & Girls Club for their annual TCAP Blitz.  School staff  
were on hand to give information on a wide array of topics related to 

better testing habits.   
 

Staff was on hand to discuss the nutritional and sleep needs for  
the students during testing season. Staff members discussed with  

students how essential it is to get a good healthy meal before the long 
test sessions.  Coordinated School Health presented information regarding  

the importance of a good night’s rest to make sure the students minds 
are able to focus during the lengthy test periods.   

 

Teachers presented information about defeating test anxiety, correct 
study habits, and testing strategy tips.  Students were able to engage with 
hands on activities to test their current testing abilities, and students were 

provided helpful tips to ensure their upcoming test are a success.   





Come have 

Coffee with the Mayor 

Tuesday, March 17th  

7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 

Is there something you’d like to share 

in our weekly newsletter?  Email  

Rebecca Ray at rray@covingtontn.com! 

https://www.facebook.com/photo?fbid=10156564612742352&set=a.205822312351
https://www.facebook.com/events/1530426847096115
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com


 Notice Covington Utilities Customers 
The City of Covington is in the process of installing AMI (Advanced Metering Infrastruc-

ture) to replace its aging water and gas meters. Beginning the week of February 10, 

2020, Utilities Department employees and contractors will be conducting a site survey 

at each home and business.  The survey is to collect information necessary to replace 

all water meters as well as install data collection for gas meters. This first phase should 

take approximately one month. Phase II will begin after all material has been ordered 

and shipped. Installation will require a very short interruption of service for each cus-

tomer. We expect this last phase to be completed in twelve to fifteen months. We  

regret any inconvenience this may cause but it will greatly improve insight into system 

operation and customer service. If you would like more information, please visit our 

website and click on Frequently Asked Questions. You can also contact Public Works 

Director David Gray at dgray@covingtontn.com.      

 

Don’t  

Clutter 

Covington 

Plans are being made for “Nobody Clutters 

Covington”, previously known at Clean Up/Fix 

Up!  Mark your calendars for April 4th!  If you 

or your organization would like to volunteer, 

please contact Jennifer Nolen at  

901-476-9613, ext. 137.   

We would like to thank Missy Marshall, Director of Keep TN 

Beautiful and Ruth Wallace, Director of Keep Tipton County 

Beautiful for your efforts in organizing this event! 

http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/ami_faq.pdf
mailto:dgray@covingtontn.com




https://community.grow.google/s/event/a0r1E00000C9sXh/workshop-20200311
https://community.grow.google/s/event/a0r1E00000C9sXh/workshop-20200311

